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Hello again!

It's great to start writing these newsletters and share with you

of the growth, accomplishments, and new challenges as a

family in the ministry. Despite the pause in writing, we have

kept going forward in the work God has put us in.

Pastor Miguel continues to work part time in the laminate and

paint shop along with pastoring the church. The remainder of

this year and next year we will continue to do so, as we have

some financial commitments. Our desire is to raise more

leaders and grow the church this coming year of 2022 and

dedicate ourselves full time in the ministry.

This August 2021, we celebrated 2 years of homeschooling our children. It has been a wonderful

journey because we have been able to work in specific areas with each one of them.



Baruc is now 5 years old and is a very intelligent boy. He reads and writes short, simple

sentences, and is understanding what it means to add and subtract. His father spends time

every Saturday afternoon  teaching him how to play the drums. Baruc is also an active child and

longs to practice a sport. Near the house there is a swimming school and we are believing God

to be able to enroll him for classes.

Mady and Emily are our little princesses who are so close in age that  during the month of

October they both are 2 years old. We found a 20 week homeschool curriculum for them with a

Christian approach called "Rainbow in the Skies" with a printable platform and resources. The

idea will be to use it for both of the girls at the same time.



Homeschooling requires being equipped and one of our greatest

needs has been a computer and a printer. We are looking for some

equipment that fits our needs. We have shared with you our ministry

needs and would like to also extend an invitation to support us and

join with us in one of the most beautiful and greatest ministries that

God has given us - our family.

We appreciate your prayers for us as they encourage us to continue forward in the Lord's

work.Thank you for taking the time to read our letter and lovingly support us.

God bless you!


